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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES 

June 7, 2023 

 
Chairman Paight called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. Selectman Pitt and 
Selectman Nelson were present. Also in attendance were Ellen Smith, Town 
Administrator, Trent Boehmler, Roland Veaudry, and Dustin Franco. 
 
Chief Byam joined the meeting at 10:05 and provided the following updates: 
 

▪ Several old pieces of equipment were sold through Municibid 
 

▪ The MPD will be receiving approximately $6,600 in grants for programs 
through the Department of Safety.  By participating in that program, the 
department is eligible to apply for two other grants, both 75%/25%: 

o For the cruiser laptops purchased last month  
o For the purchase of a speed/messaging board which will be available 

not only for police business but also for alerting the community of 
upcoming events or passing along information during an emergency.  

• The Chief looked at three different vendors: 
 

All Traffic Solutions $19,446 

MPH Industries $24,612 

Custom Signals $22,737 

 

• The equipment through All Traffic Solutions will meet the Town’s 
needs and happens to be the lowest price. 

 
Selectman Nelson moved and Selectman Pitt seconded a motion to authorize Chief 
Byam to apply for the grants, the vote to approve was unanimous.  Board members 
signed the Scope of Work and the Quote. 

 
▪ The Chief distributed a spreadsheet showing detail and on-call pay rates for 

Cheshire County communities for consideration. 
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Chief Byam left the meeting at 10:50 am. 
 
Selectman Nelson moved and Selectman Pitt seconded a motion to approve the 
June 8, 2023, Payroll Direct Deposit Register in the amount of $10,204.98, and the 
Accounts Payable Check Register in the amount of $23,765.31.  The vote to approve 
was unanimous. 
 
The Board reviewed and signed the following items: 
 

o Building Permit application 15-014 
o Building, Electric & Plumbing Permit Application 13-065 

 
Selectman Pitt moved and Selectman Nelson seconded a motion to adopt the 2023 
General Assistance Allowable Maximums for Welfare, the vote to approve was 
unanimous. 
 
The Board discussed the change in plastic recycling at the RTC.  As an interim step, 
the Board authorizes the placement of a separate container by our vendor, 
Monadnock Disposal, to collect #1 & #2 plastics for recycling.   
 
Selectman Nelson moved and Selectman Pitt seconded a motion to adjourn the 
meeting at 12:30 pm, the vote to adjourn was unanimous. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Ellen Smith, Town Administrator 
 
 


